
 

 
 

       BOARD OF SUPERVISORS BID OPENING MEETING 

                      for Salt Shed-November 16, 2022 

 
 

Minutes of the Pequea Township Board of Supervisors Bid Opening meeting for the new salt shed at 10:00 

on November 16, 2022 at the Pequea Township Municipal Building 

 

Present at the meeting were:                                          

Harry Lehman, Chairman 

     Tom Haas,  Vice-Chairman 

 

   Others present: 

      Gerald Kilheffer-engineer- Producer   

      Supply Co. 

      Mark Hoover-Fivepointville Excavating LLC 

      Amy Shirk-Dutchmen Construction LLC 

      Scott Edwards 

      Jeff Kreider 

      Rob Reidenbach-Twp. asst. rec/sec 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Chairman Lehman called the meeting to order at 10:08 am. 
 
Chairman Lehman noted that two bids were received this morning prior to the meeting. He reported that 
neither bid was opened prior to the meeting and they would be opened in the order they were received. 
 
Lehman then opened the first bid received from Dutchmen Construction LLC. The bid for the salt shed was 
$224,274.00. Next he opened the second bid from Fivepointville Excavation LLC which was $185,945.00. 
 
Lehman announced that action on these bids would take place at tonight's regular BOS meeting. He added 
that the Township would be responsible for grading from the construction to the north end of the Township 
property and disposing of the spoils from the project. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:20 am. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Robert Reidenbach, Township assistant/recording secretary  

 


